April 8, 2011 William Carson, Chief Negotiator Veterans Benefit Administration VA Central Office 810 Vermont Ave., NW Washington, DC 20420

Dear Bill,

The National VA Council VBA Midterm Bargaining Committee is formally requesting to bargain on the appropriate arrangements for the adversely affected employees as a result of managements proposed National Performance floors for VSR, RVSR, DRO's and the PD's for the mentoring and non mentoring positions.

We are also requesting a briefing prior to presenting proposals.

We request that implementation be deferred until all required negotiations are completed per the statute.

Sincerely,

Alberta Franklin, Chief Negotiator NVAC VBA Midterm Committee VBA Midterm Committee Members